


Released by the Department of Finance under the Freedom of Information Act 1982
FOI 25-26/018 Document 5

AIRLINE TRAVEL

o Officials must make decisions based on an impartial consideration of
the fares available and not on a personal preference for a particular
airline or aircraft type, access to airline lounges or accumulating status
credits.

o Airline reward and loyalty points have been explicitly removed from all
APS travel for well over 10 years.

e The Australian Public Service Commission provides guidance to APS agency
heads and departmental secretaries on gifts and benefits.

o The APSC is currently reviewing its guidance.

e Travel by parliamentarians and their staff is governed by the Parliamentary
Business Resources Framework (including the Members of Parliament Staff
Act 1984 and Staff travel and relief staff arrangements Determination
2023/10), administered by the Independent Parliamentary Expenses
Authority. They are not therefore subject to whole of government travel
policies or the Public Governance, Performance and Accountability Act 2013.
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